Jo Ann Fey Ed.D. Superintendent

KILLEEN INDEPENDENT SCHOOL DISTRICT

200 North W.S. Young Drive, Killeen, Texas 76543 P.O. Box 967, Killeen, Texas 76540-0967 (254) 336-0000

February 14, 2024

Dear Parents or Guardians:

On Tuesday, February 13, 2024, the Killeen Independent School District Board of Trustees approved the administration's rezoning proposal related to the opening of the new Dr. Jimmie Don Aycock Middle School and to accommodate growth at Nolanville Elementary School for the 2024-2025 school year. Parent notification letters mailed to all affected students in January outlined the proposed attendance zone changes at that time. Documents detailing the approved rezoning for the 2024-2025 school year are available on the rezoning page of the Killeen ISD website at: www.killeenisd.org/rezoning.

Parents may apply for a grandfathering transfer request for current 3rd-4th grade and 6th-7th grade students between February 27, 2024, and April 9, 2024, to remain at their current campus next school year. Grandfathering transfer requests <u>must</u> be submitted annually. Parents or guardians of students wishing to take advantage of the grandfathering provision must submit the appropriate form by **April 9, 2024.**

All transfer and Grandfathering request forms, will be available on the KISD website at www.killeenisd.org/transfers beginning February 27, 2024.

Please note that parents are responsible for transportation to-and-from school for grandfathered and special consideration transferred approved students. The district *will not* provide transportation for these approved transfers.

If your child is attending another campus on an approved transfer, a new application will need to be completed each year to remain at that campus.

We remain dedicated to maintaining the best educational environment and experience for each student. Additionally, we strive to maximize the efficient utilization of the school facilities generously provided by the community.

Sincerely,

Superintendent of Schools